
End Of year Reports 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

I hope that you and your family are keeping well during this very 

challenging time.  

 

I have been very grateful for your patience and understanding during 

the past year as we have all faced unprecedented disruption to our 

daily lives including another enforced closure of the school during 

the Spring Term.  The locality is again being hit hard with the new 

Delta Variant of Covid, with the school being notified daily of pupils 

going for PCR tests and of parents being tested positive. Thank you 

to all our parents who are currently following the guidelines and 

keeping their children home when tested positive and in helping us 

keep the virus away from school. With over 3000 pupils self-

isolating in Flintshire alone at the end of last week, we will do all 

we can to try to get through to Thursday without any further 

disruption. 

 

 I am pleased to state that your son/daughter's report will be sent 

out in an email this week. 

 

I hope that you will find the report informative given the 

circumstances.  I do also respectfully request that you understand 

the complexities and challenges that staff in school have faced, 

when trying to finalise a report such as this for our students during 

a Covid 19 pandemic. Some aspects of the curriculum may not have 

been covered fully due to time away from school. Therefore, this 

report will mostly cover your child’s strengths and achievements for 

the period before and after the enforced closure. 

 

Due to Welsh Government Covid regulations, the report will not 

contain: 

 Attendance information 

 Test information 

 Year 2 Outcomes 

 Year 6 Levels. 



 

With more details now emerging from Welsh Government regarding 

the return of pupils in September, I will be sending out further 

communications later this week to confirm our plans for the start of 

the Autumn Term.  

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

R Jones 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 


